
 Embracing Equality:
The Importance of

Marriage for the
LGBTQ+ Community



Marriage has long been regarded
as a cornerstone of society,
symbolizing commitment, love, and
partnership. However, for many
years, members of the LGBTQ+
community were denied the right to
marry, facing discrimination and
marginalization based on their
sexual orientation or gender identity.
In recent decades, significant strides
have been made towards marriage
equality, with numerous countries
legalizing same-sex marriage.

Marriage provides LGBTQ+ couples
with essential legal protections and
benefits, ensuring that their
relationships are afforded the same
rights and responsibilities as
heterosexual couples. It grants
couples access to critical benefits
such as spousal healthcare
coverage, inheritance rights, and
decision-making authority in times
of crisis. 

Moreover, marriage equality
promotes greater stability and
security for LGBTQ+ families, including
recognition of parental rights,
custody arrangements, and access
to adoption and assisted
reproduction services.

Legal recognition of same-sex
marriage promotes greater
acceptance and inclusion of LGBTQ+
individuals and families within
society. It challenges discriminatory
attitudes and stereotypes, fostering a
culture of respect, understanding,
and empathy towards LGBTQ+
relationships. Moreover, marriage
equality contributes to greater
visibility and representation of
LGBTQ+ couples in mainstream
culture, helping to counteract stigma
and prejudice. By affirming the
validity and dignity of LGBTQ+
relationships, marriage equality
fosters a more inclusive and
equitable society for all.



While progress has been made in the
fight for marriage equality,
challenges remain, including ongoing
resistance, legal obstacles, and
cultural barriers in many parts of the
world. 

In the EU, 14 Member States currently
allow same-sex marriage: the
Netherlands (since 2001), Belgium
(2003), Spain (2005), Sweden (2009),
Portugal (2010), Denmark (2012),
France (2013) Luxembourg (2015),
Ireland (2015), Finland (2017), Malta
(2017), Germany (2017), Austria (2019)
and Slovenia (2022). Most other
Member States recognize unions
similar to marriage, or some form of
contract or registration. 
Six countries – Bulgaria, Latvia,
Lithuania, Poland, Romania, and
Slovakia – do not offer any legal
recognition to same-sex
relationships. However, in Latvia, in
2022 the courts offered same-sex
couples the possibility to register
their partnership despite there being
no relevant legislation to allow this.

 

All the existing challenges in relation
to LGBTQ+ rights also present
opportunities for advocacy,
education, and coalition-building to
advance equality and foster a better
society for all. By continuing to speak
out, raise awareness, and advocate
for change, we can build a future
where all individuals, regardless of
sexual orientation or gender identity,
are free to love, marry, and live with
dignity and respect.

 



Marriage equality represents a significant step towards achieving full
LGBTQ+ rights and equality. By recognizing the right of all couples to marry,
regardless of sexual orientation or gender identity, we uphold the principles
of love, dignity, and equality for all. Let us celebrate the victories won and
continue to strive for a future where every LGBTQ+ individual and family is
embraced, valued, and treated with the respect and dignity they deserve.


